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June 25, 2025 

Council of the Town of The Blue Mountains 
The Town of The Blue Mountains 
P.O. Box 310, 32 Mill Street 
Thornbury, ON N0H 2P0 
 
Honorable Members of Council, 

RE: Town File P2784 Towns of Thornbury – Request for Council Resolution in Support of 
Condominium Exemption 

Dunncap is the authorized agent of the registered Owners of 25 Lansdowne Street South (formerly 10 
Louisa Street South), generally referred to as the “Towns of Thornbury”. The purpose of this deputation 
is to request a resolution from Council in support of proceeding to register a plan of condominium for 
the Subject Lands through the County of Grey’s Condominium Exemption process. 

Background 

Section 9(2) of Condominium Act requires condominium plans to follow the same approval process as a 
plan of subdivision under Section 51 of the Planning Act. This ensures that key aspects of orderly 
development, such as servicing, grading, and stormwater management, are addressed through draft 
plan conditions before final approval and registration.  

Section 9(6) of the Condominium Act permits exemption from the full planning approval process where 
matters normally addressed through draft plan conditions have already been secured through an 
alternative process, such as site plan approval and a registered Development Agreement. In such cases, 
plans may proceed directly to final approval and registration, bypassing the draft plan approval stage.  

In accordance with County policy, developments are eligible for exemption if Planning Act approvals and 
a development agreement were obtained within the past three years. If that timeframe has elapsed, 
municipal support via a Council resolution is required in order to be considered.  

As over three years have elapsed since planning approvals were granted for the Subject Lands, the 
Owners are respectfully requesting Council’s formal support to proceed via the condominium exemption 
process.  

Development Status 

As a brief overview of the status of the Development, it is noted that: 

- A site-specific Zoning By-law Amendment and Site Plan Approval were granted in 2018 and 
2020, respectively. 






